MINUTES
GREENVILLE COUNTY COUNCIL
COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC WORKS AND INFRASTRUCTURE
REGULAR MEETING
December 2, 2014
5:39 P.M.
County Square — Conference Room D

Pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act, notice of the meeting
date, time, place and agenda was posted on the bulletin board
at County Square and made available to the newspapers,
radio stations and television stations and concerned citizens.

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:
CHAIRMAN, FRED PAYNE

JOSEPH BALDWIN

JIM BURNS

BUTCH KIRVEN

COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT:
VICE CHAIRMAN XANTHENE NORRIS

STAFF PRESENT:

PAULA GUCKER, ASSISTANT COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR, COMMUNTIY PLANNING
HELEN HAHN, ADMINISTRATIVE COORDINATOR

KIM WUNDER, ASSISTANT COUNTY ATTORNEY

CALL TO ORDER:

Chairman Payne called the meeting to order at 5:39 p.m.

INVOCATION:

Councilor Burns provided the invocation.
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Item (3) Approval of the Minutes of the Regular Meeting of PWI Committee on
October 21, 2014

MOTION: By Councilor Burns to approve the minutes of the Committee meeting on
October 21, 2014 as presented. The motion carried unanimously by voice vote
with one absent (Norris).

Item (4) Request Approval of Relocation of Graves

Kim Wunder, Assistant County Attorney addressed the Committee members with a
request to relocate several unidentified graves in Southeastern Greenville County. She
explained by Law, County Council is the authority which grants permission for the request.
Ms. Wunder provided each member with a GIS map showing the location of the 55 acre
track, close to I-85 and Pelham Road. She stated there were ten (10) graves on the
property which were located by a surveyor. The graves appear to date back to the early
1800’s. Ms. Wunder stated a representative of the property owner was here and
available to answer any questions as well as Mr. Stovall who is a licensed Funeral Director
and Consultant.

The representatives explained to the Committee the process and the attempt to locate
any relatives of the deceased. A legal ad was run in the newspaper with no assistance in
determining if there were any relatives. The intent would be to remove the graves, label
them and place the remains in a concrete liner and rebury the graves in the new cemetery
in the same configuration in which they were found.

MOTION: By Councilor Burns to approve the request for the relocation of unidentified graves. The
motion carried unanimously by voice vote with one absent (Norris).

Item (5) Requests and Motions by Council Members

There were no requests or motions.

Item (6) Adjournment

MOTION: Without objection the meeting adjourned at 5:54 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Helen Hahn
Administrative Coordinator
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